HENDRICK HUDSON FREE LIBRARY                         
Board of Trustees Meeting                                                
May 21, 2018

Board members present:  Ellen Roth, Philip Brandon, Mark Geisler, Agnes Leyden, Jeffrey Schwartz, Cindy Neff, Francoise LeGoues
Also present:  Jill Davis, Director

Ms. Leyden called the meeting to order at 8:01 pm.
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes of the April 23rd meeting were held over and will be presented at the June 25th meeting, as there were not enough eligible trustees present to vote.

FINANCES – Mrs. Davis
· Budget–to-Date–reviewed and accepted. 
· Treasurer’s Report – reviewed and accepted
· Miscellaneous Income Report - reviewed and accepted.

· Roth Family Donation –Mr. Schwartz contacted both TD Ameritrade and Vanguard to request information on how to invest the donation in an effort to promote growth and minimize risk.  TD Ameritrade offered fund management at 1% per year and Vanguard at .3%.  Mr. Schwartz suggested either we invest using Vanguard or he would be willing to manage the funds, but only with board approval of all actions.  Since the board is still investigating the use of a portion of the money to purchase an adjoining piece of property, a final decision will be made at the June meeting.     
PUBLIC COMMENTS –NONE
OLD BUSINESS-NONE 
· Children’s Room Naming Date
Mrs. Davis and Ms. Roth will meet to discuss dates and program.
· Pro Bono Policy Review
Mrs. Davis e-mailed the suggested edits from Donald Ross (Covington and Burling, LLC) to the committee.  Mr. Geisler has submitted questions both for Mr. Ross, as well as, for the policy committee members.  Mr. Geisler will advise Mrs. Davis which questions should be addressed by Mr. Ross and which the committee member will discuss.  
· DASNY Grant
The Library has received the paperwork needed to move forward with the bathroom renovations.  Mrs. Davis is working with Lothrop Associates to begin the process. 
NEW BUSINESS

· Retiree Health Insurance
Mrs. Davis and Mrs. Kolesar composed the necessary letters that need to be mailed to NYSHIP (terminating our retiree coverage) and the retirees (explaining the new coverage).  The letters were reviewed and changes noted.  The corrected materials will be mailed within the required time frame.
· Tuttle Property
Mrs. Davis continues to be in contact with Ms. Luptowski concerning the property adjacent to the back of the library.  We are working together to get the land re-appraised.  The board agrees that the library can split the cost of the appraisal with Ms. Luptowski.  Once the value is determined we can begin to discuss the purchasing/donation options. 

· Library Closed May 22-24
The Library will be closed May 22-24 for the installation of the flooring around the circulation desk.  Weather permitting the parking lot will be sealed and re-striped too.
· Approval of Driveway Sealing 

Mrs. Davis worked with the landscaping contractor to secure bids for the repair, sealing and re-striping of the library parking lot.  The estimates ranged from $7,900-$13,000.  In order to secure the desired date for sealing Mrs. Davis contacted Ms. Leyden for approval to spend $7,900.  A motion was made to have the driveway repaired, sealed and re-striped by Sealing Pro at a cost of $7,900 by Ms. Roth and seconded by Ms. Neff; motion carried unanimously 7-0.

· Fundraising
The board continued the discussion of possible fundraising ideas.  Mr. Brandon compiled a list of ideas that he will email to the committee.  Ms. Roth spoke of a boat ride fundraiser that she has had experience with and will look into the possibility of doing this same type of event sailing out of Peekskill.  The fundraising committee will meet to discuss all suggestions and bring recommendations to the full board.

· Budget Results
The 2018-2019 library budget passed by 84%, the highest ever!  This was a very impressive accomplishment and reflects the importance of the library in the community.  Full results attached.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT
· Outreach to Buchanan Seniors
Beginning in June Cheri Morreale, reference librarian, will be going to the Buchanan Senior Center to do programming.  She will provide monthly crafts and other programs.  We hope that this outreach will encourage the seniors to come to the library for other events.
· Joint Board Meeting with Croton
Jesse Bourdon from Croton, and Mrs. Davis are investigating the best month to hold the joint board meeting.  
· Royal Wedding
The event which was held on Saturday, May 19th was a huge hit with the patrons.  Tea, sandwiches and desserts were served on fine china to 55 people as they watched the Royal Wedding.  The food was provided by the library’s Cookbook Club members under the direction of Cheri Morreale.  Much thought and work was put into the event by many staff members to make the event memorable. 
· American Libraries
Mrs. Davis has sent photos of the new children’s room addition to American Libraries Magazine for possible inclusion in their 2018 Architectural Showcase addition.
DEPARTMENT REPORTS - (January, May, September)
CORRESPONDENCE
OTHER  
Meeting adjourned at 9:11 pm.
